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Editorial

Two themes have cropped up repeatedly in this edition of Sheetlines. One
is the publication of detail before it is actually complete on the ground such as
new roads being shown as open when they were still under construction at the
publication date. The other is the continuing story of errors on OS maps.

OS policy on the former seems to have varied over the years but premature
depiction to be ahead of the game can cause considerable embarrassment if
something serious goes wrong with the planned programme. Also it could be
said to be representing a false picture if the map is believed to be a true ‘snap-
shot’ of the landscape at the publication date. There is an example in the
current Motoring Atlas of a road shown as being under construction that is not
even in the Department of Transport’s programme.

Gerry Jarvis as the representative on the RGS/OS Education Consultative
Committee has asked that any comments on errors occurring on OS maps
should be referred directly to OS, which ties in with a proposal by David
Kimber who has suggested that as new Ordnance Survey maps are published
we feature reviews by people who live on those particular maps. This would
certainly generate considerable extra copy for Sheetlines. However, it would be
useful to test the water, so have a look at what’s new in your area and let us
have any comments you may have. Could CCS become the OS quality control
department by default?

David Rhind’s departure from the OS is one of those mileposts at which it
is a good opportunity to assess the enormous changes that have taken place in
mapping since the beginning of the digital age. Are there any members out
there who would like to put pen to paper, or even better put fingers on the
keyboard and send us their views? You can of course send copy on disc (in
Word 6 or 7).

Society Publications

A revised Publications List appears with the AGM Minutes and
Membership List. Sheetlines 28 to 30 are now available as a combined volume.
It is anticipated that this will be the last combined volume and that Sheetlines
31 onwards, if reprinted, will be done so as single issues.
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